UPDATE REPORT OF OUTSIDE BODY - 2015/16


	Name of Organisation
	Owen Street Recreation Ground Management Committee


	Name of representative

	Councillors A V Smith, P Purver & R Boam

	Report author

	Jason Knight

	No. of Meetings Held
	2
	No. of Meetings Attended
	2

	
Please give a brief description of the purposes/aims of the organisation


	The Management Committee was established in 2003 to ensure the effective management of the Owen Street pavilion in partnership with Snibston Grange Cricket Club and Coalville Town Football Club.



	
Please give details of the key activities/achievements/outcomes during the year


	Following the folding of Snibston Grange Cricket Club, Coalville Town Football Club were granted sole use of the whole site and have invested in it to improve the football facilities. Whilst historically a lease has been issued to the football club on an annual basis for use of the pitches, the Council have now entered into a commercial landlord/tenant relationship with the club for a 12 year period to cover the entire site. This has allowed, with financial support from the Council, the football club to obtain funding to build a new changing pavilion to further develop the facility and meet league ground grading requirements.




	
Do you wish to continue as the Council’s representative?

	
N/A

	
Any other comments:


	
As the site is no longer a Council controlled asset due to the nature of the lease, the Management Committee has been dissolved and the Member appointments to the Management Committee have fallen away. However, the football club have requested that they retain a relationship with the Council and that a Member periodically attends their Committee meetings. Consequently nominations will be sought for a member representative on this body.







